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Purpose

The U.S. Census Bureau conducts the Boundary and Annexation Survey (BAS) annually to 
collect information about legally defined geographic areas. The BAS is used to update 
information about the legal boundaries and names of all governmental units in the United States. 
The Census Bureau uses the boundary information collected in the BAS to tabulate data for the 
decennial and economic censuses, and for annual estimates and surveys such as the American 
Community Survey (ACS) and the Population Estimates Program. The Boundary and 
Annexation Survey is authorized by Section 6 of Title 13 of the United States Code.

This non-substantive change request is to update the 2018 BAS materials from the currently 
approved collection.  

Background

The current BAS OMB collection was approved for three years on 12/31/2015. The Census 
Bureau has made some changes to the 2018 BAS materials to update website links, dates, and to 
use plain language based on feedback from users and outside consultation. In addition, the 
Census Bureau updated the BAS user guides to address updates made to software used in the 
program. 

This Non-Substantive Change is a request to submit a copy of all the new materials that the 
Census Bureau will use to conduct the 2018 BAS. 

There are no substantive changes to the program resulting from this change. The finalized 
letters, forms, and user guides do not change the content or objective of the program. The 
changes made were necessary to reflect the most current information, dates, and website 
addresses. 

Burden

The burden of the BAS is unchanged by this update. 

Attachments

Attachment A: 2018 BAS Email Templates
Attachment B: 2018 BAS Forms
Attachment C: 2018 BAS Letter Inserts
Attachment D: 2018 BAS Respondent Guides
Attachment E: 2018 BAS Telephone Scripts
Attachment F: 2018 BAS URLs 
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